
 
 

Report to:  HEALTH AND WELLBEING BOARD 

Date: 17 March 2022 

Executive Member: Councillor Brenda Warrington – Executive Leader  

Reporting Officer: Debbie Watson – Interim Director of Population Health  

Subject: DEVELOPING THE ROLE OF THE HEALTH AND 
WELLBEING BOARD 

Report Summary: The presentation is to consider proposals to ensure the Board is 
working effectively and doing all it can to develop integration and 
prevention, providing the shared vision, principles and outcomes 
needed to improve the health and wellbeing of the population. 

The proposal is that the Health and Wellbeing Board should 
review its priorities/workplan/membership in the new landscape 
of system, place and neighbourhood working to ensure that it is 
anchored into system architecture in the development of ICS 
plans.  The next Health and Wellbeing Board development 
session will aim to agree areas of focus to inform a 2022/23 
forward plan for the Board. 

Recommendations: That the Health and Wellbeing Board:- 

 receive the presentation and note the updates in relation 
to the various actions being taken by the locality; and 

 agree to focus the next Health and Wellbeing Board as 
a development session to agree a 12 month forward plan 
for the Board. 

Corporate Plan: It is important to continue to work to address the pre-existing 
inequalities across Tameside & Glossop, which have added to 
the disproportionate impact that Covid-19 has had for our 
residents.  These are influenced across the life-course.   

Policy Implications: This work represents the need to ensure the future workplan of 
the Health and Wellbeing Board links to wider pieces of work 
such as the development of the ICS, which will inform and 
enable wider policy across the Council as to the steps we take 
to protect lives and the population’s health.  

Financial Implications: 

(Authorised by the statutory 
Section 151 Officer & Chief 
Finance Officer) 

As this is a general update, there are not any direct financial 
implications to consider.  

Legal Implications:   

(Authorised by the Borough 
Solicitor) 

As this is a general update report and no decisions are required 
there are no immediate legal implications. 

Risk Management: The ambition behind the Health and Wellbeing Board is to build 
strong and effective partnerships, which improve the 
commissioning and delivery of services across NHS and local 
government, leading in turn to improved health and wellbeing for 
local people.  An agreed forward plan, with impacts monitored 



 
 

will be undertaken within future planning processes.  

Background Information: The background papers can be inspected by contacting Debbie 
Watson, Interim Director of Population Health: - 

Telephone: 07970 456338 

e-mail: debbie.watson@tameside.gov.uk   
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